
 

NPCI/2021-22/AEPS/002                               18th August’2021 

 

To, 

All members of Aadhaar Enabled Payment System (AePS) 

 

Madam / Dear Sir, 

 

Sub: Splitting of transactions below Rs. 10,000 for Off-us transactions initiated from Micro-ATM 

(AePS & Card +PIN) 

It has been brought to our notice that at some Business Correspondent (BC) locations, customers are 

unable to withdraw an amount up to Rs. 10,000 in a single transaction (refer AePS Circular 3 dated 25 

January 2016). In such situations, the customer is forced to make multiple transactions to withdraw an 

amount up to Rs. 10,000. This results in inconvenience to the customers and the customer may be levied 

service charges, once the monthly free transactions are exhausted. 

 

It is understandable that in exceptional conditions the BC may not be able to disburse higher amounts 

due to unavailability of specific higher denominations, lack of cash etc. However, any deliberate attempt 

to keep transaction limits below Rs. 10,000 and force the customer to split the withdrawal into multiple 

transactions, is not appropriate. We have already issued Circular 35, dated 13 February 2019, directing 

the acquirer banks on the restrictions to be enforced on AePS transactions to control split transactions. 

Members to put in place adequate monitoring mechanism and take appropriate measures to ensure such 

practices are not implemented in the field. 

 

Members are requested to bring this circular to the attention of all concerned including the third party 

service providers & Corporate BC, if any. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Sd/- 

 

Dilip Asbe 

Managing Director and CEO 

 

Encl: AePS circular 3 dated 25 January 2016 and AePS circular 35, dated 13 February 2019 






